
Lonza 

June 10, 2019 

Mr. Evan Enright, 

Lonza Wood Protection 

532 Hendrickson Drive 

Kalama, WA 98625 

WW\v.wolmanizedwood.com 

I am reaching out to you today on behalf of Lonza Wood Protection to request 
clearance waivers for the facility located at: 

532 Hendrickson Dr 
Kalama WA 98625 

There are two clearance waivers requested, and are as follows: 

1. Height clearance within a building with pass through rails reduced from
22'6", which is the standard overhead clearance requirements per WAC 180-
60-040, to 18'8", which is the measurement from the track to the bottom of our
safety loading cage. The cage is restricted from going higher due to the
building's ceiling. This cage provides us with much improved fall protection
and is designed by Saferack Loading Rack Technologies.

2. Side clearance reduced from 8'6", which is the standard side clearance
requirements per WAC 480-60-050, to 6'0" for a previously installed pulley
mount block outside the entrance to the building discussed in waiver request
#1. This block was installed previously for railcar movement but has become
obsolete but represents a signifcant expense to remove. At a height of only
26" and the addition of close clearance signage, this should represent minimal
hazard to railroad personnel.

Please let me know if you need any further information on these clearance waiver 
requests. Thank you in advance. 

Since

�
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{ 
Nick Kamerath 
Site Operations Manager 
Lonza Wood Protection 
360-560-5466
Nicholas.kamerath@lonza.com
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